
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Health Plan design changes 
 
Select Open Access, Choice Point of Service (POS), Consumer Directed Health Plan (CDHP) 

Increased Out-of-Pocket Maximum for all Plans 
• Individual:   From $4,500 to $5,000 
• Family: From $9,000 to $10,000 

Increased Pharmacy Out-of-Pocket Maximum 
• Individual  From  $1,750 to $2,000 
• Family: From $3,500 to $4,000 

    
CDHP Plan   

Health Reimbursement Account Allowance 
     $500 Individual Plan (Same)  
  $750  Employee and Child (New) 
  $750 Employee and Spouse (New) 
  $1,000 Family Plan (Same) 

  
Select Open Access  

Office Visit Copay Increase $35, up from $25 
Specialist Visit Copay Increase $60, up from $50 
Home Health New Copay $25 per day 

 
Prescription Drug Change—New Prescription Drug Formulary 
 
Effective January 1, 2021, the new Aetna Standard Formulary will include most generics and brands and exclude 
high-cost brand drugs in favor of more cost-effective alternatives.  Members who currently take prescription drugs 
will receive information prior to and after January 1, 2021 explaining how their medications are impacted by the 
new formulary. 

 
Rx Co-pay Changes, Select Open Access, Choice POS, CDHP 

Lower generic drug co-pay: $15 (was $20) 
Higher brand-name drug co-pay: $60 (was $50) 
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Aetna Assistance during Winter Break 

 
If you need assistance with Aetna during the winter break, contact Aetna’s Concierge 

866-253-0599 
They have access to Aetna’s systems and resources and are committed to helping you get the care you need. 

 
In addition to the Aetna’s Concierge Member Service line, the district will continue to have on-site representatives 

dedicated to assist our employees and family members (not available Christmas and New Year’s Day). 
 

 Janet Lang, Claims Advisor, 727-588-6367 
Gina DeOrsey, RN, Patient Advocate, 727-588-6137 

Jessica O’Connell, RN, Health & Wellness Specialist. 727-588-6134 
           

 
 



 

 

        

         Actions You May Need to Take as of January 1, 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2. Reminder 
 

 Need to Locate a Provider for the Medical, Dental and/or Vision plans?    

               

3. Will you need a new ID card? 
 

BENEFIT CARD INFORMATION CONTACT 

 
Aetna Health 
Plans 

Newly enrolled members, those who selected the new 
Basic Essential Plan or those who made a change in 
their health plan will receive a new ID card. 

• Delivery date: the week of Dec. 14th. 
 
Select Open Access enrollees will receive a new card 
with updated copay information. 
 
If you enrolled in the CDHP + HRA, the Payflex 
debit card with the HRA funds will be mailed 
separately.  
 

• Cards will be arrive in a plain white 
envelope. 

 

• HRA Delivery date: week of Dec. 25
th
 

 
  Check your expiration date if you reenrolled. 

 

 

Aetna Concierge Customer 
Service 866-253-0599 

 
Monday – Friday 
8 AM – 6 PM 

 
Dental 

Humana Advantage Plus Dental – only new members 
will receive a new ID card. 

Delivery date: the week of Dec. 14th   
 

Met Life Dental – ID cards are not issued. 

Humana Advantage 
Dental Plus 800-979-
4760 

 
Met Life Dental 800-942-0854 

 
Eye Med Vision 

Only new members will receive a new ID card. 

• Delivery date: the week of Dec. 16th 

Eye Med Vision 866-299-1358 

 
Flexible 
Spending 
Accounts  
CDHP 

Only new members will receive a new Payflex FSA 
card. 

• Delivery date: the week of Dec. 23rd 

• Cards will arrive in a plain white window 
envelope. 

 
   Check your expiration date if you reenrolled. 

Aetna Concierge Customer 
Service 866-253-0599 
 
Monday – Friday 
8 AM – 6 PM 

1. Flexible Spending Account Notices and Deadlines 
 

If you were enrolled in an FSA or HRA for 2020, you have until December 31st to use those funds.  You 
may submit receipts for services in 2020 up through March 31, 2021.  Balances left over, will be forfeited 
and used to offset the expenses of the plan.   Visit our Flexible Spending webpage for a claim form, a list 
of eligible expenses and answers to frequently asked questions.   
 
Also remember that the Internal Revenue Service requires PayFlex to verify that all expenditures are 
actual eligible expenses.  If you have used your FSA or HRA card and PayFlex requested documentation 
for the transaction, you must submit the information by the deadline they provided.  If documentation isn’t 
sent, they may suspend your PayFlex Card and report any unverified amounts as taxable income.  
 
For questions, please contact PayFlex at 888-678-8242 or go to their website:  https://www.payflex.com/ 

 

https://www.pcsb.org/cms/lib/FL01903687/Centricity/domain/200/risk%20home%20page/How%20to%20Locate%20a%20Provider.pdf
http://www.pcsb.org/Page/3923
https://www.payflex.com/


 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Save yourself money throughout 2021   Go Green to Get Green! 
 

If you are enrolled in a PCS Aetna medical plan you have access to the Healthcare Bluebook. This 
free online and mobile resource makes it easy to shop for high quality health care—from 
diagnostics and imaging to outpatient Surgery—at a fair price, rewards are:  $25 $50 $75 $100 
$200 

 
Download the free Healthcare Bluebook mobile app and start shopping for prices and locations 
while you are with your doctor. Together you decide which location fits your budget and your 
medical care needs.  
 
In order to receive an award after a medical procedure, you must log in and search for the 
procedure in advance. 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Another COVID-19 Challenge: 
Dealing with loneliness during the 

Holiday season. 
 

This year, COVID-19 will likely cause many family 
members and friends to be apart during the holidays. 

That can create loneliness at a time when “joy” is 
usually on the calendar. 

Join this webinar to explore, understand and deal 
with these circumstances. Come away with ideas to 

enjoy the holidays, even if you’re separated from 
loved ones. 

Watch on demand / Transcript 
 
 
  
 
 
 

Is Your Information Up-to-Date? 
 

Having the wrong personal information on file can 
delay correspondence from our insurance carriers, 
or cause problems with claims.   
 
If you have moved, changed your phone number, 
or recently married and changed your last name, 
you will need to update your personal HR record 
with Pinellas County Schools: 
 
Login to PCS portal using your PCS Network user 
ID and password: 

• Go to Employee Self Service 

• Click on the link for “Personal” 

• Click on “Edit/Update” 
 
If you have a marital status/name change: 

• Click on PCSB Form 31909 

• Print, fill out and return the completed 
form to Human Resources 

http://www.promoinfotools.com/Communications/Webinars/RFLWebinarWebPages/DealingWithLonelinessDuringCOVIDHolidays.html
http://www.promoinfotools.com/Communications/Webinars/RFLWebinarWebPages/DealingWithLonelinessDuringCOVIDHolidays.html
http://www.promoinfotools.com/Communications/Webinars/RFLWebinarWebPages/DealingWithLonelinessDuringTheHolidaySeasonTranscript.pdf


 

    
 
 
 

 

 


